

## **Whiteinch Community Council**

### **Minute of Community Council meeting, 28/6/16 in Whiteinch Centre at 7pm.**

**1 Present** Maisie McCrae (Vice Chair), Gillian Morgan (Chair), Elizabeth Brown (Secretary), Michael Harris, Neil Robertson, Kath Anderson, Isobel McKillop, Colin McGeoch, Stephen Biagi, and Cllr Bartos.

**Apologies:** Betty MacDonald, Janet Scrymgeour, Illinor Douglas and Cllr Dalton.

**In Attendance:** PC Sharkey and PC Hendry.

**2 Minutes of previous meeting:** Proposed M. McCrae and seconded by I. McKillop with one amendment 3.3 C. Morgan should read G. Morgan.

### **3 Matters arising**

**3.1 Foodbank:** N. Robertson reported that the Foodbank was very short of items. He would check if Tesco's donations support it and obtain a poster for the noticeboard.

**3.2 Environmental Issues:** Potholes at Northinch St. have been fixed but not those at Summerfield Cottages. LES is issuing a list of road and footways due to resurfaced in the area before the end of April 2017. There will be an opportunity to request that a Roads Officer attends a future meeting to discuss the list of schemes. Cllr Bartos would pull together and distribute the Helipad information to residents.

**3.3 Malcolm's appeal:** Steering Group has met and drawn up new submission. Site meeting 6/7, G. Morgan attending.

**3.4 Parking Update:** similar responses have been received from LES, Glasgow Life & Glasgow Warriors- all working on the issues. Traffic Regulation Order being considered for South Jordanhill may include us. Individual concerns can be sent to Andy Waddell, Head of Roads & Neighbourhood Services.

**3.5 Sunbeds:** noted this was an entertainment licence, letter acknowledged.

**3.6 Curle Street lift:** now operational.

**3.7 Expressway bus shelters:** no update from Cllr McLean.

**3.8 Community Noticeboard:** agreed not to apply to Area partnership for funding for 2<sup>nd</sup> notice board. M. McCrae would approach LES to see if they could progress this.

### **4 Reports**

**4.1 Councillors:** Cllr Bartos provided update on community budgeting: probably will be 2 rounds, in mid/late October and January, for £10,000 each. Likely to be held in Whiteinch and Claythorn areas. The formal evaluation report of the pilot is not available yet. Cllr Bartos stated that Cllr P. Braat had been appointed to the Fossil Grove Board, replacing

Cllr J. Kelly. Cllr Bartos has joined the Community safety Board. He is investigating the procedures to have local railings repainted by the Community Reparations Team: G. Morgan to send him relevant information.

**4.2 Housing:** AGM 22/6/16. G. Morgan had attended.

**4.3 Police:** 26 crime reports of 32 crimes including 3 assaults,! Knife possession, 3 drunk/disorderly, 1 arrest for supply of drugs,3 for production and possession. Enquiries re car related incidents ongoing. 2 attempted housebreakings. 1 cycle theft reported.3 arrests for drink driving. No serious assaults or hate crimes.

**4.4 Fossil Grove Board Meeting 9/5/16:** N. Robertson reported that work on a proposed feasibility study is ongoing. Building condition and specialist surveys still not done. Quotes for monitoring equipment had been obtained. All agreed that a system that can monitor and take action would be best.

**4.5 Whiteinch Transformations/ROC:** C McGeoch and G. Morgan had met Whiteinch Transformations to ensure there is no duplication of environmental work by WR and us. No duplication was identified. The Redeeming Our Community (ROC) initiatives around mental health, domestic abuse, addiction and poverty were discussed- G. Morgan has information.

## **5 Finance**

**5.1 Payment of expenses to G. Morgan:** agreed.

## **6 Correspondence**

**6.1 Jordanhill Community Council:** information re Stadium acknowledged.

**6.2 WSHA summer newsletter:** article submitted by G. Morgan.

**6.3 Victoria Park Placemaking exercise:** postponement of meeting noted.

**7 Licensing Applications:** none received.

**7.1 Zippos Circus:** noted permission not yet granted.

## **8 Planning Applications**

**8.1 Scotstoun Stadium meetings:** a public meeting will be held at 7pm on 30/6 at the Stadium regarding the planning application for the 'temporary stands'. There will be additional meetings 26 July and 17 August.

**8.2 Clyde waterfront Bridge:** discussion of the 3 possible routes.

**8.3 City Plan consultation:** replies by 22/7- information in library and online.

## **9 AOCB**

**9.1 Community Choices Funding:** agreed to work with N. Lovelock and other community councils on possible bid. M. McCrae to be contact.

**9.2 Park Equipment:** M. McCrae had reported damaged items.

**9.3 Whiteinch Centre:** G. Morgan is joining Board on temporary basis.

**9.4 Manshed:** M. McCrae provided information on the Heart of Scotstoun Community Centre initiative.

**9.4 Movement Park:** noted Cllr Dalton information re judo centre on South Street.

**9.5 Sanctuary Housing:** to be invited in the future to attend meeting to discuss areas of common interest.

**9.6 Display Boards:** C. McGeoch proposed that he investigate the costs etc. of WCC promotional boards for use at events to promote work of WCC. Agreed.

**9.7 Glasgow West Crime Prevention Panel & Neighbourhood Watch Association:** C. McGeoch proposed that he join this on our behalf. Agreed.

**10 DTNM: Tuesday August 30th, at 7pm in Whiteinch Centre.**

<http://www.community-council.org.uk/whiteinch/>